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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE:		September 29, 2014

TO:		Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
		Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:		LICENSE AGREEMENT BETWEEN MIDWEST AIRLINES, INC., AND DHL EXPRESS (USA), INC. AT GENERAL MITCHELL INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT (GMIA)

POLICY

Airport leases may not be assigned or sublet in whole or in part without the prior written consent of Milwaukee County evidenced by a resolution that has been fully adopted in all respects by the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors.

BACKGROUND

On May 12, 1988, Milwaukee County entered into Airport Agreement No. AC-965 with Midwest Airlines, Inc., for the lease of land adjacent to the air cargo ramp at GMIA, on which to operate and maintain an aircraft hangar and corporate office facility.
[bookmark: _GoBack]  
Midwest Airlines, Inc. is now requesting in accordance with Paragraph 11 of Airport Agreement No. AC-965 to license a portion of its preferential cargo ramp to DHL Network Operations (USA), Inc. (“DHL”), so DHL may perform scheduled air cargo services to and from General Mitchell International Airport (see attached Exhibit).  DHL is a global postal and logistics group internationally transporting air cargo.  Their service from and to Milwaukee will be a part of their domestic service to the United States.

The flight operations of DHL will be conducted through arrangements with the certificated airlines of ABX Air and Southern Air Cargo.

RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County approve the license of cargo ramp space from Midwest to DHL so DHL may perform scheduled air cargo services to and from General Mitchell International Airport.

FISCAL NOTE

The license of space from Midwest to DHL will have no fiscal effect upon the Airport.  The airport will receive revenues from DHL through the various user fees per Milwaukee County Code of General Ordinances Chapter 4.11.  There is no tax levy impact upon Milwaukee County.




Prepared by:  Steven Wright, A.A.E. - Airport Properties Manager

Approved by:

_________________________________		___________________________________
		Brian Dranzik, Director				Terry Blue
		Department of Transportation				Interim Airport Director
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